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Statement of Purpose 
“We care for God’s children of all ages by growing disciples who make disciples.” 
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A Note From Pastor Mark 
Brothers and Sisters in Christ

We have had a wonderful week of Vacation Bible School.  Over 140 
children and volunteers have filled our hallways and we pray lives have 
been touched by the Savior’s love.  One of our hopes always is that a 
young life is forever touched by Jesus during these days together. 

In Luke chapter 5, Jesus reveals to Peter 
what Peter’s purpose will be in his life.  His 
life would be forever touched by Jesus’ 
invitation to “drop his nets,” and go fishing for 
something other than fish.  Wouldn’t that be 
wonderful if each of us were given that 
instruction? If each of us would have had 
some specific invitation as Peter did long ago. 

Do you suppose life would have been more 
simple?  

Do you suppose we all would have stayed on 
track with Jesus’ instructions?  

Probably not. We all have wills and often want to go our own way. 

When Jesus told Peter to go out into deep water and let down his nets, 
Simon obeyed.  

When he saw the great catch he was cut to his heart, his sin was 
revealed to him and he repented.  

God’s response to Peter’s need caused this. This call from Jesus to 
Peter would enable a man who was a pro at fishing to use the methods 
and strategy he used in catching fish, to catch people.  

Nothing he had learned up to this point would be lost. Jesus would put 
it all to use.  

Before we come to a saving faith (if we come as adults) we have been 
involved in many activities that make us who we are.  

Not all of the activities before Christ are worthwhile and are needed or 
wanted in our new life. But the activities that can be used to further 
God’s kingdom can be redeemed and used for God’s purposes.  

Think back: what talents, gifts, interests do you have that were with you 
when you were a child? How have these activities been redeemed, 
strengthened, enhanced, or used to be a blessing to others?  

What activities did you leave behind when you met Christ and decided 

(Continued on page 3) 
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to follow him? What is God’s calling upon your life to extend his 
ministry of caring by the gifts entrusted to you? 

Peace, 

Pastor Mark 

(Continued from page 2) 

On Sunday, August 12, 10:20-11:20, in the adult 
ed classroom, Kathy Kent, Fitness Manager at Sun 
City, will offer a special presentation on Stroke 
Prevention.  Kathy has an extensive background in 
cardiovascular training and exercise.  She's written 
and published a workout series, embracing a 
wellness trilogy of physical, nutritional, and 
educational well-being.  All of this goes together to help us with better 
lifestyle choices, which, in turn, has the potential to reduce heart 
attacks and strokes.   

Some join us!  There will also be plenty of time for questions.    

Pastor Bill 

Adult Education News 

A Note From Pastor Mark 
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It’s finally summer!!  For a while 
it seemed like summer weather 
would never come. Summer 
tends to be the typical time to 
relax and take a deep breath.  
Kids are out of school, some 
jobs have shorter summer hours 
and it’s a time for family fun and 
vacations.  We spend more time 
outdoors and working on projects that just can’t get done during the 
winter months.   
 

This seems like a good time to stand back and take stock of our 
ministries and to say thanks to all who participate.  So thanks to all 
of you…our standing team leaders and members, those who serve 
on teams associated with the standing teams, all who are involved 
in education of children, youth and adults, all who make worship 
and ministry possible with their tireless efforts, those who minister to 
the sick and hurting both through our Barnabas Caregiving Ministry 
and through other ways, those who work behind the scenes to keep 
us up and running, those who participate in ministries outside of the 
SOTP walls, those who support the ministries financially and most 
importantly, those who support the ministries in prayer.   
 

Without each and every one of us working together, the ministry of 
God’s kingdom wouldn’t get done.  So, thank you again to everyone 
who participates in large and small ways, up front or behind the 
scenes!   
 

As we dedicate our new worship space, we need to remember what 
Luther said about the “church” building, “But the house (building) 
should not be called a church except for the single reason that the 
group of people (the church) assembles there”.  Our new space 
becomes “church” when we are there, praising God and serving 
each other and our neighbors.  This new building is a launching pad 
for continued and new ministry.  While we look to the cross and altar 
in worship and praise, we need to keep one eye looking outward 
through the windows into our community; to “those who have yet to 
walk through our doors”.   

Donna Kelly 

Ministry Musings 
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“Come and see!” Jn 2:46b.  If you have been worshipping 
with us for a while here at SOTP and would like to know 
more about us as a worshipping community, we would love 
to have you join us at our New Member Gathering.  We will 
be offering the gathering on Sunday, August 12th from 

3:00-5:30 pm. This will be an opportunity for you to learn more 
about the life and ministry of SOTP and for you to consider 
prayerfully whether or not you want to formally become a member of 
the SOTP family.   
We will welcome new members on the following Sunday August 
18th.  To let us know you will be joining us or if you have any 
questions, please contact either Pastor Mark or Donna Kelly 
through the church office.  

NEW MEMBER GATHERING 

BARNABAS CAREGIVING MINISTRY 

The Barnabas Caregiving Ministry is off to a great 
start.  We have several ministers visiting 
congregation members and a hospital visitation 
team in place.  The ministers are being blessed as 
much as the care receivers as they share together 

in God’s love.  If you are aware of anyone who would enjoy a visit 
from one of our Barnabas Ministers, or if you would, please contact 
Donna Sorensen 224-858-4168 or Donna Kelly 847-669-9448. 

GRIEF JOURNEY 

If you have lost a loved one and would like to be part of a 
group that can provide support, comfort and ideas for 
journeying through this season of grief, we here at Shepherd 
of the Prairie would like to provide that kind of opportunity for you.  
There are no requirements, or need to commit to a specific length of 
time to attend nor that you must attend every session; you don’t 
even need to speak except to introduce yourself and tell us who you 
have lost.  There is no charge for participation in this group.  
This group is for all who have lost a loved one whether it is a 
spouse, a parent, a sibling, a child, a grandchild, a friend or any 
other relational loss.  We will meet every other Monday evening, 
beginning 13th from 6:30 to 8 pm.   
If you have any questions or to sign up, please contact Donna 
Kelly at donna@sotpmail.com or 214-676-1788 or through the 
church office. 
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FOOD PANTRY 

Tඁංඌ Wൾൾ඄ൾඇൽ Iඍൾආඌ Nൾൾൽൾൽ:  
Bൺർ඄ඉൺർ඄ඌ, Cඋൺඒඈඇඌ, Mൺඋ඄ൾඋඌ, Pൾඇඌ, Pൾඇർංඅඌ, 

Sඉංඋൺඅ Nඈඍൾൻඈඈ඄ඌ, Eඋൺඌൾඋඌ 
 

A   ,     SOTP   "F  
P ”          . 

SUPPERS WITH LUTHER 

N඗කගඐඍකඖ IL F඗඗ඌ Bඉඖඓ 

Hඉඊඑගඉග Rඍඛග඗කඍ 
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MISSIONARY UPDATE 

Bඔ඗඗ඌ Dකඑඞඍ 

Randy & Marissa Stubbs 

Carol Stubbs 
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SUPPER CLUB 

ANNUAL CHURCH PICNIC 

FEMALE FRIDAYS 
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MISSION TEAM NEEDS YOU HELP 

NAME TAGS 
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BOOK CHATTERS NEW READING LIST 
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VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

REQUEST FORMS FOR NEW KEYS 

SAVE THE DATE 
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FINANCIAL NEWS 

Treasurer’s Report as of June 30, 2018 
 

Mid‐Year Report  OperaƟng Income and Expenses are within the Annual Budget for 
Income and Expenses through the middle of the fiscal year. ContribuƟons exceeded 
expectaƟons by $21,906.  The year‐to‐date total income of $368,052 included the 
transfer of $26,250 of Prepaid Pledges received in December.  Income for June was 
$51,459.  Expenses were $55,317 for June and year‐to‐date expenses totaled 
$309,897 which was $35,267 below the budgeted amount. 
 

Building Fund The Building Fund Balance is $150,391 and ConstrucƟon Loan funds 
were used to pay construcƟon and interest costs monthly.  During the month Forward 
in Faith donaƟons totaled $104,271 and year‐to‐date donaƟons totaled $289,951. The 
very high donaƟons were a direct result of the leƩer sent by Pastor Mark requesƟng 
that members catch up on their pledges.  Building Fund construcƟon and interest 
expenses related to the new building were $156,037 for the month. 
 

Building on Faith DonaƟons  The Building on Faith Campaign resulted in donaƟons 
totaling $102,482.  These funds are used to purchase furnishings for the new 
Sanctuary.  So far $83,205 has been used to purchase items listed in this program. 
 

Fixed Assets As construcƟon progresses on the new building there is a significant 
increase in the value of the Fixed Asset for Building and Grounds which is now at 
$7,058,541.   
 

General Fund     YTD Actual  YTD Budget   Over/Under 

     Income:    $ 368,052  $ 346,146  $   21,906 

     Expenses:    $ 309,897  $ 345,164  $  (35,267) 

     Net Income:    $   58,155 

  Fund Balance:  $ 205,394 

 

Building Fund  

  Income:   $ 141,782  

  Expenses:  $ 156,037 
 

  Fund Balance:  $ 150,391 

 

Respecƞully SubmiƩed, 

Daniel L. Wentzloff 

D඗ Y඗ඝ Sඐ඗඘ Aඕඉජ඗ඖ? 
   

Shop AmazonSmile.   
When you select SOTP as your nonprofit, Amazon 
donates 0.5% of your eligible SOTP.  
  

We have received $548.29 so far toward the new building. 
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STAFF 
Pastor Mark Boster                  
847-515-2713 (Home)                

pastormark@sotpmail.com 
Pastor Bill Waxenberg               

Director of Adult Education          
pastorbill@sotpmail.com 

Greg Dowell                        
Youth and Family Ministries Coordinator   

greg@sotpmail.com 

Jill Gillming                         
Little Lambs Preschool 

LittleLambs@sotpmail.com 
Tyler Greene                       

Contemporary Worship Leader                 
Tyler@sotpmail.com 

Donna Kelly                        
Connections Facilitator 
donna@sotpmail.com 

Daryl Laird 
Business Administrator 
Daryl@sotpmail.com 

Dennis Lilla                         
Technology Support Manager               

sotpmail.com 

Jane McMullen                      
Director of Music & Worship            

jane@sotpmail.com

Michelle Rankin                     
Office Manager           

michelle@sotpmail.com 
Dave Shotick                       

Accounting Administrator        
dave@sotpmail.com

Michael Waal                       
Organist/Piano Accompanist  
michael@sotpmail.com 

CONGREGATION COUNCIL 
Bud Hansen, President 

Matt Greene, Vice President 
Amy Brittain, Secretary 

Dan Wentzloff, Treasurer 
Adam Adams 

Marlene Boehler 
Cliff Dungey 

Sheri Ott 
Nancy Ottinger 

AUGUST BIRTHDAYS STAFF ຺ COUNCIL
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AUGUST SCHEDULES 

 Aug 4 & 5 Aug 11 & 12 Aug 18 & 19 Aug 25 & 26 
Presiding Minister Pastor Mark Boster 

Altar Flowers 
Ralph & Sue 

Wehnes 

- Randi & John 
Dawson, 

celebrating the 
baptism of their 
granddaughter 
Clara Sophia 

Monahan 
- Merle & Susan 

Lewis, celebrating 
the baptism of their 

grandson Aiden 
James Lewis 

  

Bulletin & 
Newsletter 

Folders 
FRI June Kobler 

Annette Carlson 
Marian Mesenbrink 

Becky Tuzik 
Barb Krmpotich 

Janet Kling 

Elaine Neukirch 
Donna Turner 
Alice Hallett 
Anita Bull 

Sharon Stangle 

Coffee Hour 
Host 

 HELP NEEDED CONTACT PAMMIE AT pammies@ymail.com  

Coffee Hour 
Treats 

 Coffee Only 

Elaine Mucibabich 
& Susan Lewis, 

celebrating baptism 
of Aidan James 

Lewis 

  

Communion 
Bread   

SAT Randi Dawson 

SUN  

JoAnn Ward 
Lanita Palermo 
Nancy Morbeck 

Lori Paeth 

Jen Powe 
Jen Kolcz 

Nancy Ottinger 
Merilyn Schnell 

Merilyn Schnell 

Communion 
Set Up & 

Take Down 

5:00 
SAT 

Sue Mattuicci, Barb 
Hoppensteadt, 
Tom & Darlene 

Polzin 

Sue Mattuicci, Barb 
Hoppensteadt, Tom 

& Darlene Polzin 

Sue Mattuicci, Barb 
Hoppensteadt, Tom 

& Darlene Polzin 

Sue Mattuicci, 
Barb 

Hoppensteadt, 
Tom & Darlene 

Polzin 

9:00 
AM 

Sue Wehnes 
Donna Newbanks 

Jackie Elkin 
Marilyn Schnake 

Judie Symbal 
Jill Hoffman 

Judy Lindsey 
Sandy Schuessler 

10:45 
AM 

Sandy Hupert 
Merily Burkland 

2pm Adele Wogstad 
Judie Symbal 

Linda Jahr 
Donna Schnepff 

Marlene Boehler 
Sandy Petersen 

Pam & Darren 
Walloch 

Counters MON Warren Brody, Dottie Bobzin, Rick Miller 

Greeters 

HELP      
NEEDED  

5:00 
SAT Stevie Massei 

Steve & Linda 
Murphy  

Sue Blotch                  
Gail Quam  

Tom & Betty 
Knawa 

9:00 
AM 

Terry Halpin              
Carol Engstrom 

Alice Murphy 
Ed & Carolyn Cuttle 

Elaine Gilliam 
Sara & Chris Solem 

Len & Dolly 
Cardascio 

10:45 
AM Bob & Carolyn Malm 
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Rejoice 
Worship 

Band 
10:45 AM 

VOCALS: Annette Boster, 
Dana Turk, Kim Szekely, 

Pam Walloch 

VOCALS: Chri s Brittain 
Jim Rhode 

VOCALS: Jen Huston 
Casey Rhode 

VOCALS: Shonna Rankin, 
Aly Johnson, Chelsea 

Greene, Jacob Fiandalo, 
Meilissa Bala, Payton 

Marx 
GUITAR: Harry Choin, 

Trevor Dowell 
DRUMS: Brian Buesing 

KEYBOARD:                         
Allison McCann 

AUGUST SCHEDULES (C඗ඖග.) 
 Aug 4 & 5 Aug 11 & 12 Aug 18 & 19 Aug 25 & 26 

Ushers 

SAT     
5:00 PM 

DENIS MINUTILLO 
Carol Minutillo 

Vik Bekeris 

JIM MURPHY 
Diana Murphy 

CAROL HARTMAN 
Sue Mattiucci 

RANDI DAWSON 
Steve Murphy 

SUN   
9:00 AM 

WAYNE SCHMIDT 
Walter Lemke 
John Jensen 
Warren Brody 

Joanne Bychowsky 

JACK CONTI 
Merlyn Thompson 
Harriet Thompson 

Joanne Bychowsky  

VIK BEKERIS   
Dave Stangle 

Sharon Stangle 
Carol Engstrom 

ED CUTTLE 
Carolyn Cuttle 

Jeff Stipes 
Harold Doege 
Joan Doege 

Ralph Wehnes 

SUN    
10:45 AM 

BOB MCDUFFEE 
Vik Bekeris 

Chuck Peterson 
Jacob Fiandalo 

MARK FRENDREIS 
Charlie Powe 
Vik Bekeris 

Sandi Stewart 

JOHN BOEHLER 
Darren Walloch 

Don Koerner 
Jessica Panella 

Ron Mudge 

DICK GERHART 
Jodie Dowell 
Jim Rhode 

Marina Rhode 
Bob Mollis 

Andrew Szekely 

Visuals 
9:00 AM  Josh Harding Josh Harding Josh Harding 

10:45 AM Jack Ott Alan Torkelson Jack Ott Alan Torkelson 

Welcome 
Center 

9:00 AM 
Barbara Davis 

Alice Miller 
Cheryl Adams 

Carol Engstrom 
Jan Suski 

Joyce Thompson 
Dennis & Sherry 

Perkey 

10:45 AM Marty Jacobsen Steve & Carol Legel 
Elaine Neukirch 
Judy Petropolis 

Fred & Lori Wysk 

Worship 
Leader 

SAT  
Michael Waal 

9:00 AM 

10:45 AM Tyler Greene 

If you aren’t currently 
involved in a ministry at 
Shepherd of the Prairie 

and would like to find your 
niche, please contact  

Donna Kelly through the 
church office or 

Donna@sotpmail.com 

Sound  
5:00 SAT Dan Wills Dan Wills Dick Brush Dick Brush 
9:00 AM Jim Rice Tom Polzin Jim Rice Tom Polzin 

10:45 AM Brian Ott Tim Torkelson Brian Ott Tim Torkelson 


